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City of Dania Beach

Department of Public Services



100 West Dania Beach Blvd ∙ Dania Beach, FL 33004 ∙ (954) 924-3741 ∙ (954) - 923-1109 (fax)


MEMORANDUM
TO:
            Mayor Walter B. Duke, III 


Vice Mayor Albert C. Jones
Commissioner Chickie Brandimarte
                     
Commissioner Patricia A. Flury 
Commissioner Bobbie H. Grace 
FROM:
Robert Baldwin, City Manager

BY:

Dominic F. Orlando, P.E. Director of Public Services

Date:

May 23, 2013
RE:           
Award of the Lime Softening Plant Rehabilitation - Repair of Two Accelators bid to Close Construction, LLC and to Increase Approved Budget of $1.2 Million by $69,830.00


Introduction and Background

Advertisements for bids were placed in local papers on March 7, 2013 to bid the Accelators Repairs at the Water Plant.  This is a requirement of the Broward County Public Health Department (BCHD) and work must be completed by December 25, 2013. The bid estimate was $900,000.  The bids were prepared with an alternative option to replace the steel catwalks with aluminum, which gives better life and much lower maintenance.  But there is a cost difference so to determine how much, the Alternate Bid was provided.  
To allow future painting the Accelators would need to be taken out of service. 
BCHD prefers use of components above the process water line to be made of materials that do not need to be painted. 
The City of Dania Beach opened bids for the Lime Softening Plant Rehabilitation – Repair of Two Accelators Project on Friday, April 12, 2013 at 10:30 am.  There were two Bidders as follows:
	Proposal
	Attended

prebid
	Bid form
	Bond
	Pub Ent Crime
	Non Collus
	TOTAL
	Rank

	Close Construction LLC, Okeechobee, FL
	Yes
	Yes 
	Yes 
	Yes 
	Yes 
	 $719,330.00

Alt Bid

$857,830.00 
	1

	Century Building Restoration, Hollywood, FL
	Yes
	Yes 
	Yes 
	Yes 
	Yes 
	792,190.00

Alt Bid

$895,500.00
	2


Based on the bids received, the project consultant recommends awarding the bid to the lowest bidder, and recommends that Alternate 1 to install the aluminum catwalks be pursued as the maintenance savings and better performance is a big plus to the City.
State Revolving Fund loans were identified as the funding source for this project.  Florida Statutes provide for loans to local government agencies to finance the construction of water facilities.  The loan agreement has been executed. Approximately $2.1 Million has been approved by FDEP for the Existing Lime Plant Rehabilitation Project which includes Lead Abatement, Accelators Rehab, Filters Rehab and Disinfection. 

To date the City Commission has approved $1.2 million to address Lead Abatement and Accelators Rehab work required by the Broward County Health Department (BCHD). Staff is also requesting approval to increase the approved budget amount of $1.2 Million by $69,830.00. Bring the total approved budget to $1,269,830.00. Finance recommended use of Water Funds in lieu of SRF for the increased cost amount. Staff recommends approval.
FDEP has approved the award.  

Recommendation

It is recommended that the City Commission award the Lime Softening Plant Rehabilitation - Repair of Two Accelators bid to the low bidder Close Construction, LLC, in the amount of $857,830.00, Increase Approved Budget of $1.2 Million by $69,830.00 and direct the City Manager to execute same.  

